

66 Peter Rose and Anira Streets, Queenstown Georgetown, Guyana Tel:231-6265,231-6281, Tel/Fax: 231-6246 Email: peau@erc.org.gy Website:www.erc.org.gy

ERC MESSAGE ON EID-UL-ADHA 2025

The Ethnic Relations Commission (ERC) extends warmest greetings and best wishes to the Muslim community and all Guyanese on the joyous occasion of Eid-ul-Adha.

Eid-ul-Adha, the Festival of Sacrifice in Islam, is an annual observance of profound spiritual significance, commemorating the unwavering faith and devotion of Prophet Ibrahim. It is a powerful reminder of the values of sacrifice, obedience, and submission to the will of God.

Beyond its religious observance, Eid-ul-Adha embodies principles of charity, compassion, and community spirit, as families share meals and extend generosity to those in need. It also reminds us of the values of selflessness and unwavering commitment to what is righteous and just.

For Guyana, a land blessed with a rich cultural and religious diversity, the occasion serves as a beautiful testament to our shared humanity and the strength found in our unity and multiculturalism. It is a time for reflection on the importance of peace, harmony, and understanding among all ethnic and religious groups.

The ERC reaffirms its commitment to fostering an environment of mutual respect and appreciation for all Guyanese. This national holiday inspires us to come together in solidarity, sharing in acts of kindness and generosity, and working collectively to build a society rooted in peace and equality.

On this auspicious occasion, the Commission encourages everyone to embrace the messages of empathy, forgiveness, and brotherhood that are central to Eid-ul-Adha. Let us continue to build bridges of understanding and work collectively towards a more cohesive and inclusive society for all.

May this Eid-ul-Adha bring abundant blessings, peace, happiness, and prosperity to every home and to our beloved Guyana.

Eid Mubarak!

Ethnic Relations Commission June 7, 2025